History of the East Portal Bocce Club

Okay, cue the mandolins and the clarinetto: we are now going to tell you a
story of how bocce came to be in East Sacramento. Stories are important
and telling those stories makes history come alive. More important, it gives
each of us an opportunity to experience it and to own it and share it with
others. So this is our history; “la nostra storia...”

First of all, you should know a little bit about “Little Italy” in Sacramento.
That’s the name that many of the old timers would refer to the manicured
East Sacramento neighborhood, bounded by J Street to the north, 58" Street
to the east, Folsom Boulevard to the south, and 51° Street to the west.
Located in the heart of this “vicinato” is where you will find East Portal Park
and our very own East Portal Bocce Club. But we’re getting ahead of
ourselves. Let’s go back to where our story begins.

It was in the 1940’s that a tight-knit group of Italian men met at this location
to roll the red and green balls down the four 70" by 9 1/2" oyster shell lanes.
If you would stop to watch, you would find them measuring the distance
between balls with a twig and hear them yelling “lunga, lunga, or corta,
corta!” When the Clubhouse was built, a group of buon amicos would
meet everyday day to drink a little vino rosso and play cards for 10 cents a
hand.

It was in the early 1970’s East Portal Bocce Club was organized under the
guiding hand of the club’s padrino, Tony Peretti. Tony was both a proud
Italian American and a veteran. In honor of all the war veterans, he started
the first annual Fourth of July Tournament. By tradition, the event would
start with the pledge of allegiance and listening to The Star Spangled
Banner. Wives and other family members would enjoy a nice picnic while
they watched the men compete for bragging rights, in form of their name on
a perpetual trophy. (insert pic #2)

During those early years of the club, the courts were maintained by Tony’s
brother Albert, who arrived daily at 1 p.m. to begin the tedious, but
necessary process of carefully raking off all the pinecones and needles,
broom, and finish with a light spray of water. This inspired Tony to lobby
the City Council on many occasions for help to finance a project of building
a roof covering over the courts. Tony’s persistence finally paid off in 1980.
It was in that year that the roof covering designed by Ralph Vitiello, to












